
Frequently Asked Questions about Taking Care of Business Sessions: 

 

Can I come to any session? 

Yes, please sign up for the Taking Care of Business session that works best with your schedule. 

 

What can I expect during the two-hour Taking Care of Business Session? 

You will meet other new Rams, your Orientation Leaders, and campus staff who will answer 

your questions and assist you in completing items on your New Rams Checklist. Plus, you will 

enjoy lunch or dinner with your new classmates in our Dining Commons.  During the session 

you will get your FSU ID photo taken and leave campus with your new FSU ID! 

 

Do I have to attend the full session timeframe (2.5 hours in person)? 

Yes.  Attending your Taking Care of Business Session provides you with an opportunity to 

complete the tasks and business necessary for starting the academic year. Completing the tasks 

is requirement for your enrollment in the Fall. 

 

May I bring a family member with me to Taking Care of Business Session? 

Yes, you may bring parents/family members or other support people.  We ask that you limit it 

to two guests. 

 

Will there be a session for just family/support members? 

Yes, family/support members will be taking part in a simultaneous session while you the 

student are taking care of business items. 

 

Will I be able to see my residence hall?  

While there is not an opportunity to visit residence halls during the Taking Care of Business 

Sessions, there will be Residence Hall Preview Nights that happen on June 13th from 6-8pm and 

July 12th from 6-8pm. You can find more info on the Residence Life and Housing webpage. 

 

Can I come to multiple sessions? 

Yes, if you feel like you need to attend more than one session to take care of different pieces of 

business, you may do that. Please note that all sessions will offer the same items and 

opportunities to students. 

 

What if I can’t make any of the dates?   

If you cannot attend a Taking Care of Business Session, we ask that you make sure you are 

completing the Enrolled Student Checklist in full before starting classes or moving onto campus 

in the Fall. This checklist will list what is absolutely required to complete. 

 

Will there be a virtual option? 

Yes there are two virtual options during the summer.  Please see the dates listed. 

 

https://www.framingham.edu/student-life/residence-life/index


What is the difference between the Taking Care of Business Sessions in the summer versus 

the Black and Gold Beginnings Orientation in the early fall? 

The Taking Care of Business sessions are to help you complete the required paperwork and 

items you must have done to start the semester successfully and complete enrollment into FSU.  

 

Black and Gold Beginnings Orientation Program is required of all new and incoming students for 

the Fall 2024 semester. This takes place the 3 days leading up to the start of classes and is 

where you will get more information pertaining to the beginnings of the semester and 

academic year. 
 


